


Item No. 2

At a meeting of the Dene Valley Parish Council held at the Dene Valley Community Partnership One Stop Shop, High Street, Eldon Lane on Monday 6 November 2023 at 6.30 p.m.

Present:

Councillor J Clark in the Chair

Councillors I Bourne, J Moore, J Nicholson and R Simm.

Clerk	Ian Croft


1.	Apologies for Absence

	Apologies for absence were received from Councillors K Beal and T Bird.

2.	Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 2 October 2023 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

3.	Matters arising

Councillor Moore reported that the old school wall had been knocked over and was currently in a dangerous condition.  A site visit had taken place following which it had been agreed that the wall was in a dangerous and unsafe condition but to date no work had been carried out on it.  The Clerk agreed to report this to the County Council.

Councillor Nicholson reported that she had made enquiries of Durham County Council about the old sure start community building and had been informed that the property was surplus to requirements, although it was not yet known whether it would be sold or leased.  She was investigating opportunities for match funding with the aim to make the building into a community centre to provide activities which the community wanted.  A long-term aim may also be to have a youth leader.

Councillor Simm considered there was a need for the Parish Council to have a 5–10-year plan.  There were to be approximately 700 new build houses within the Parish Council area and over time as a result the face of the Parish would change.  There was a need for the Parish Council to start planning for the future and to investigate possible sources of funding for projects.

Councillor Simm was in the process of obtaining quotes for new play equipment at the Randolph Street Play Area and also at the Coronation Play Area and for relocation of some equipment from Randolph Street Play Area to Coronation.

4.	Police Update

Councillor Nicholson reported that force support was being concentrated on the chapel at Coundon Grange where problems had been encountered.

5.	Play Areas

Councillor Simm reported that two more quotes would be needed for play equipment at both Randolph Street and Coronation.  Once the asset transfer of Randolph Street had been completed and three quotes obtained an application could then be made for s106 money towards the schemes.  Councillor Nicholson added that going forwards the Parish Council would need to have projects identified for future funding applications.

6.	Planning Issues

Councillor Clark circulated a list of planning applications either within the Parish Council or bordering the Parish Council which had been received or determined since the last meeting (for copy see file of minutes).

7.	Footpaths

Councillor Moore informed the meeting he had nothing to report on footpaths.

Councillor Simm there had been no change to the condition of the footpaths he had previously reported, but would email the County Council about these again.

Councillor Nicholson reported that she had forwarded photographs showing cattle and calves being put into a field with a footpath in it, with a bull also being placed in the field.

Councillor Nicholson reported that the water trough on the footpath between Close House and Blackies Wood, which had been leaking, had now been fixed.

8.	Allotments

Councillor Moore reported that the water supply to Coronation had been turned off and he would turn off the water supply to Mary Terrace site tomorrow.  Councillor Bourne reported he would do the same at Close House site.

9	Finance Update

The Clerk provided the meeting with details of income and expenditure for the since the last meeting.  The Chairman agreed the balances and signed the accounts and bank statements.  The Clerk reminded Members that the December Parish Council meeting would be the budget and precept meeting for 2024/25.

10.	Any other business

Councillor Clark referred to the normal practice for the Parish Council to purchase Christmas gifts for pupils at Prince Bishops Primary School and asked whether the Council would be doing this again this year.  The Council agreed that gifts should be bought and Councillor Clark agreed to source these.

Councillor Simm informed the meeting that he had held discussions regarding the siting of a second CCTV camera on the chapel building.  This had been agreed in principle subject to agreement from senior church personnel.  If agreed then Kate/Michael would be contacted to start the process for the installation of the second camera.

Councillor Simm referred to the festival of light which had taken place last Christmas   A Christmas carol service was proposed for this year and a request for a donation of £500 had been received towards the cost of refreshments for the event.  Additionally, Councillor Simm reported that a Monday night extension of the youth club was being investigated and again a request for a £500 donation towards the costs of this had been requested.  The Council agreed to make a contribution of up to £500 to each of these, subject to the production of receipts.

The meeting finished at 8.15 p.m.  Next meeting Monday 4 December 2023 at 6.30 p.m.


Signed …………………………………
Chairman of the meeting held on 4 December 2023




